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CONSERVATION COMMISSION

October 11, 1999

Petroglyph Operating Inc.
Tom Melland

Box 979

La Vita, CO 81055

Re:  Monitor Well Sampling for Petroglyph’s Three monitor wells; 09-10, 35-09, and
the 36-05.

Dear Tom:

After reviewing the water sample results from July 23, 1999 sampling for the three
monitor wells listed above I see no need to continue sampling these wells quarterly. The
three monitor wells may now be sampled twice a year. The next sampling for the three
monitor wells will be due in January, 2000. If you have any questions, please call me at
(303) 894-2100, extension 110.

Sincerely,
5 O
“Loren E. Avis
Environmental Protection Specialist

Cc:  Rich Griebling, COGCC Director

Debbie Baldwin, Environmental Supervisor
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